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Dear MSVUFA members,
 
I’m writing to bring the recent updates on CA and Labour Board Complaints.
 
On December 3, as per the Labour Board facilitated discussion agreement, the MSVUFA sent
to MSVU President Dickinson two letters appended to the Collective Agreement: Letter 1 –
Appendix B, and Letter 2 – Additional Salary Steps. The two letters are posted on the FA
website under Resources. I’m also attaching them to this email for your convenience.
 
On December 4, the Canadian Association of University Teachers (CAUT) Executive, on behalf
of 72,000 faculty across Canada, sent a formal letter to the MSVU President Dickinson notifying
the CAUT Council’s unanimous resolution passed on November 30, urging President Dickinson
to ensure there is no repeat of delay in signing a Collective Agreement in the future.
 
On December 4, the Association of Nova Scotia University Teachers (ANSUT) Council passed a
motion similar to the CAUT Council resolution. The ANSUT represents over 1,200 full-and part-
time university teachers across Nova Scotia. On December 5, the ANSUT Executive issued a
formal letter to the MSVU Board of Governors to notify the motion. In their letter the ANSUT
Executive expressed their concern and dismay at the Employer’s delay tactics in signing the CA
and reiterated their solidarity with the MSVUFA.
 
On December 10, the Nova Scotia Labour Board issued two orders regarding the Employer’s
Complaint and the MSVUFA’s Complaint, respectively, announcing that both parties have
withdrawn their complaints. The two orders are posted on the NS Labour Board website under
Decisions. I’m also attaching them to this email for your convenience.
 
I wish everyone a great holiday season full of peace and joy!
 
In solidarity,
Tianyuan
 
-- 
Tianyuan Yu, PhD (she/her) 
Associate Professor of Management
Department of Business and Tourism & Hospitality Management
Mailbox M120, Mount Saint Vincent University

https://www.msvufa.ca/resources/
https://www.canlii.org/en/ns/nslb/


166 Bedford Highway, Halifax, Nova Scotia, B3M 2J6, Canada
http://msvu.ca/business
http://msvu.ca/tourism
 
President of the MSVU Faculty Association
https://www.msvufa.ca
 

“You must be the change you wish to see in the world.” — Mahatma Gandhi 
I acknowledge that MSVU is in K'jipuktuk, the ancestral and unceded territory of the Mi'kmaq.
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